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Dear Parents,

Welcome to the ‘LCS Family’ and the community of learning that has been
established at Langley Christian. We look forward to partnering together with you
in the exciting adventure of educating your children in the knowledge and wonder
of our God and His creation.

Langley Christian School was established in 1955 for the purpose of serving God,
by giving Him first place in all our studies and related school activities. Over 60
years later, our continued desire is that your children come to know the lordship
of Christ and how this knowledge permeates throughout all of our learning. Our
goal is to develop the whole child: aesthetically, intellectually, physically, socially,
emotionally and spiritually.

This handbook has been prepared to acquaint you with important information
about our school and its programs. The Christ-centred education provided at
this school is a communal effort. Let us together, through our words and actions,
strive to create an environment of grace, love, and safety that supports students
in their learning and development.

In His Service for the Board and Staff,
Lori Carpenter

Principal
Elementary Campus



Mission Statement

To educate, inspire and equip students in Christ-like discernment, to discover their gifts
and to seek their calling so together we can transform lives and communities.

Vision Statement

A thriving Christian learning community serving together to empower students to have
impact in a changing world.

OUR CORE VALUES

A family of families... We are an independent school in the heart of the Fraser Valley offering an impactful, Christian education for pre-school through
grade 12, taught by passionate, dedicated faculty. Our Core Values describe who we are and how we fulfill our Mission.

CONNecT

o HEARTS, HANDS & MINDS
o GLOBALLY & LOCALLY

® FAMILIES & CHURCHES

o COMMUNITY IMPACT

Strong, healthy relationships built on
fostering connection, service and integrity,
both inward and outward, is the foundation
of who we are as a school.

THerlfe

® GRACE, LOVE & SAFETY
® DIVERSITY & INCLUSION
® SERVICE & GENEROSITY
® FAITH, & HOPE

We are a school with a dedicated
collaborative faculty, where every student is
known by a caring adult and is supported to
flourish as a unique, individual learner.

eQuIp

o INTEGRITY & COURAGE

® CHRIST-LIKE DISCERNMENT
o 21st CENTURY COMPETENCIES
o EFFECTIVE PRACTICES

Since our beginning, LCS has endeavoured
to equip all students with the knowledge,
skills and values to live a life of purpose and
impact for Christ.



Curriculum and Pedagogy

Teaching for Transformation with Biblical Throughlines
LCS has adopted this framework as a way of intentionally integrating faith and faith
formation into the entire educational programme.

-> We seek to invite every student to explore their role in God's story.

- We seek to nurture every student towards living wholly as God’s child.

- We seek to empower every student in Christ-like living.

The Biblical Throughlines invite children to respond and identify with the many ways in
which they live out their response. These through-lines are:

Beauty creator Image reflector
Community builder Justice seeker
Creation enjoyer Order discoverer
Earth keeper Sabbath embracer
God worshiper Servant worker
Idolatry discerner

With all this in mind, we seek to:

e foster the development of children’s commitment to Jesus Christ increasing in
understanding and knowledge of God, His creation, and Christ's redemptive
work

e nurture an understanding that each child is uniquely created in God's image,
allowing for differences in learning rate, learning style, ability, cultural
background, gender, experience and interest

e foster excitement, creativity and wonder in children for new ideas, knowledge
and skills for living in God's world.

e create an environment where children will develop and apply their talents and
abilities as they fulfill the task God has given them to live in and care for all of
creation
help students explore ways in which they can serve God and others
use an integrated curriculum that seeks to reflect the whole of creation
foster the development of the whole child
create a secure environment in which children can learn individually and
communally
foster excitement for further study and lifelong learning
e integrate assessment and evaluation into the learning process
e recognize the contribution of parents, staff, the Christian community and society

at large to the child’s education

Teaching for Transformation provides the framework for the development of the
curriculum. Langley Christian meets provincial requirements as set by the B.C. Ministry
of Education and endorsed by the Society of Christian Schools in British Columbia. The
staff and administration develop, review and revise the curriculum on an annual basis.
In all subject areas the emphasis is placed on the integration of our Christian
worldview. Our administrative curricular team supports teachers in developing an



instructional program grounded in LCS’ mission, vision and teaching for transformation
foundation in the context of the new B.C. curriculum.

Bible

A Biblical worldview is integrated into all areas of the curriculum. The Bible is also
taught as a separate subject in all grades. Biblical studies help students learn about the
Bible as the record of God'’s loving story with His people and their response to His
faithfulness. Each grade level focuses on certain stories and themes. The K and grade
1 teachers use age appropriate Bible story versions. Grade 2 students read The Jesus
Storybook Bible. Grades 3 - 5 students are expected to purchase a student NIV Bible
available through the office.

Thematic Curriculum

The yearly curriculum is built with an across-the-grades view for focussing on an area in
each grade level for a number of weeks that is either creational (plants, animals,
physical things,ecosystems) or cultural (Who am 1?, family, community, cultures). In
creational themes students come to a deeper understanding of the world and the
mandate to be stewards and caretakers of God’s creation. In cultural or social studies
themes children learn about human interactions in the context of people’s relationship
with God, with one's neighbour and with oneself.

Literacy

Literacy skill development is integral to a child’s growth and foundation for learning.
Taking a Balanced Literacy Approach, teachers use a variety of instructional strategies
in supporting this essential aspect of learning. Language Arts is both holistic and
focussed. The language arts curriculum is built on the four components of listening,
speaking, reading and writing. Listening and speaking are integrated throughout the
curriculum. The reading program invites children to explore and enjoy a wide variety of
literature. The writing program uses a Writer's Workshop approach. Both reading and
writing are supported by the Words Their Way spelling programme.  Adrienne Gear’s
Reading and Writing Power give shape to the integration of text into the curriculum.
Jan Richardson’s The Next Step Forward in Guided Reading sets direction for focused
small group reading instruction.

Mathematics

Mathematics has its roots in God's creation order and opens the children up to the
wonder and beauty of design in this world. Children first experience mathematical
ideas through contact with concrete objects and by analyzing the spatial and arithmetic
aspects of everyday experience. This is the grounds for understanding mathematical
concepts; it is a necessary motivation for mathematical study, and it is the area where
applications are made. Teachers use a variety of activities and manipulatives to build
number sense and problem solving competencies.

Music
The main focus of our music program is to instill an appreciation, awareness and
experience of a wide variety of music as a means to praise and respond to God. All



students have designated music twice a week with music specialist teachers. The
music curriculum integrates with the classroom whenever possible. Recorders are
introduced into the curriculum in Grade 4 and expanded in Grade 5. Music, through
singing, listening and movement is also part of classroom culture and chapel worship.

Art

Expression through the visual arts is highly valued throughout the grades. At all grade
levels, Art is taught by the homeroom teacher and integrated within the curriculum.
The art curriculum is built upon the various elements of art such as: line, shape, colour,
form, composition, texture, value and perspective. At all grade levels children are
exposed to artists and art movements and styles relevant to their curriculum.

Physical Education

In Physical Education students learn that bodily development and physical fitness
are necessary to serve the Lord responsibly. Students are encouraged to develop a
lifestyle that will adopt this approach to fitness as well as individual and team
sports. The Grade 2 program includes a skating program while the Grade 4
program includes a swimming program. Intramural programs are provided for
Grade 3-5 students. A running program during recess time is also promoted.

French

French as a second language is taught with an approach that invites students to
experiment and become familiar with the language. The emphasis is on basic
vocabulary using French songs and plays. Formal French instruction begins at the
grade five level.

Library

The library supports the curricular goals of the school by providing fiction and
non-fiction literature and resources for the classroom. Our teacher-librarians are
committed to serving the staff, students and parents of LCS. Library support includes
the weekly presentations to classes, research and library skill development and
curricular resource selection. Students are invited into the world of story, wonder and
awe through sharing and reading. All students have a weekly class that includes a book
exchange. Students in Grades 1-5 sign out three books per week, while Kindergarten
students begin with one book for the first few months.

Technology and Computers

Computers are a technological tool that should be used to support and serve the
learning. Computers On Wheels (COW's) are available for students in the
intermediate grades and iPads for the primary grades. Increasingly the presented
curriculum is supported using a technological component. Students receive age
appropriate instruction in keyboarding, word processing, and presentation skills.
Students also have supervised access to internet sites relevant to classroom studies
and activities.



Outdoor Learning

The outdoor classroom provides a place to meet with shelter and picnic tables.
Classes are encouraged to take advantage of this spaces as this time provides
students with different place and different pace with fresh air, an outdoor environment,
and activities that connect with the natural world.

Learning Support Services

This program, under the direction of the School Based Team, is designed to provide
support to those students who need help, primarily in reading, language and math.
Skills and strategies are also taught to intermediate students to support them in their
learning and study habits. Educational Assistants provide a layer of support in
classrooms, working as a team with the classroom teacher. Teachers and Educational
Assistants work together with students both in and out of the class with a wide variety
of strategies and in individual or small group instruction. Students can be referred to
the School Based Team by teachers, in consultation with parents.

The Special Education Program is designed to provide support to those students
whose needs are such that they require an individually specific curriculum for all or
part of their education. Each student whose educational program has been adapted
significantly has an Individual Educational Plan (IEP) that is followed by all staff
responsible for that student: Learning Support Teachers, Educational Assistants, and
classroom teachers.

Assessment: Your Child’s Progress

Throughout the year, teachers at LCS engage students in formative assessment. Tools
such as observation, conversation, conferencing, and practice are used to enhance
student learning. Students are provided many opportunities to practice and
demonstrate their learning and growth. This helps students and teachers determine the
next steps - what needs to be tried again or re-taught in a new way.

At unit conclusions, teachers conduct more formal assessments such as hands-on
projects, collaborative activities, written assignments, or tests. Students are given the
opportunity to showcase their learning in meaningful ways. These are called summative
assessments and they communicate what has been learned and mastered.

At the end of the school year, teachers assess how well students have mastered the
competencies in each of the subject areas. This is reported on a final summative report
card that also includes student self-reflection on their progress in the Core
Competencies and Biblical Throughlines.

Homework

Studying at home can play a valuable role in teaching responsibility, forming good
study habits and keeping up with the pace of instruction. All children are encouraged
to spend a set daily time in reading or being read to. Regular study of memory work,
spelling and math facts is suggested. At the Grade 4-5 level thirty minutes is a good
benchmark to follow in time spent reading and practicing word work and math facts.



Contact your child’s teacher if you have questions about homework.

Field Trips

Field trips are an important part of our educational program. Teachers plan them
carefully with specific educational goals in mind. Parents are notified when field trips
are planned. The school covers the costs of these field trips but there are occasional
times when some extra fees may be charged. Most field trips take place within school
hours. We rely on parent volunteers to assist on class outings. (Please see Volunteering
on page 15). Parent confirmation is required for ALL field trips. Students without signed
field trip forms returned to the school may not leave the school.

Remember
Education is a partnership between the school and the home. It works best when we
work together.

- Engage in regular communication with your child’s teacher
=> Your child needs your support and involvement
-> You are your child’s best teacher and helper



Administrative Information

School Hours

8:30 School Begins
(9:10) Friday Late Start
10:15-10:45 Intermediate Recess
10:45-11:00 Primary Recess
12:30-1:15 Lunch Break

2:50 Dismissal

Lunch Hour: Students remain in their classrooms to eat their lunch. The teacher will
supervise his or her own classroom during this time. After eating lunch all students go
outside, except those who have special permission.

Before and After School
In the morning, all students play outside the building until the bell rings at 8:30 (9:10
late start Fridays).

Parents wishing to accompany their children into the school should wait outside with
their children until the bell rings. This ensures that all students are treated fairly and
allows staff the opportunity to get ready for their day.

Parents and students should use the designated parking lot crosswalks. For student
safety they should not cross parking lots or the pick-up lanes unaccompanied by an
adult. Those who walk to school should use the sidewalk. Students on bicycles must
walk their bikes on school grounds, also using the sidewalks to enter and leave.

Bicycles must be parked in the bike racks. Bicycle locks are recommended.

Outside supervision begins at 8:15 am. (8:50 am for late start Fridays). Students should
be dropped off between 8:15 and 8:30 (8:50 and 9:10 for late start Fridays) so that
classes can begin promptly. Please note that we are unable to provide childcare before
this time. If it is necessary for students to be dropped off before 8:15 in the morning,
these children will have to remain outside, unsupervised until supervision begins. As
necessary, supervision will be provided for students on late start Fridays between 8:20
and 8:50 am. Parents are requested to sign their children in at the office for this before
school supervision, which takes place in the library.

A green dot on the front doors indicates that it is an ‘inside’ before school day, due to
weather conditions. Students will enter the school after the bell has rung through the
doors by which they usually enter the school.

Students are dismissed by 2:50 at the end of the school day. Students should refrain
from rough play or using any sports equipment or other distractions at the front of the

school while they are waiting for their rides. These guidelines are for safety reasons.

Students should all be picked up by 3:15 pm. After that point, any students whose



rides have not arrived will wait under the covered area at the front of the school. If an
unforeseen incident occurs that prevents you from picking up your child(ren) by this
time please notify the school as soon as possible.

Attendance

Teachers are often unaware of the reasons for a child’s absence. To prevent
unnecessary absenteeism and to provide for special needs, parents are asked to keep
the school informed. When there is advance notice, please send a note of explanation
(e.g. dental appointment). In case of illness and/or lateness please call the school
office between 8:15 and 8:45 am.

The secretary calls home when a student is absent and the school has not been
notified. Students arriving late or leaving school early should always report to the
school office to inform the secretary. These policies have been established for your
child’s safety and welfare. Absence, especially when excessive, can severely harm
the learning process of the child and can be disruptive to the class as well. lliness
and serious family crises should be the main reasons for absenteeism.

When students become ill at school, parents will be notified. When parents cannot be
reached by phone at home, we will try work numbers. If that fails we will resort to the
emergency contact phone numbers you have provided.

Emergency numbers and information should be up-to-date and on file at the school.

Note: Absences from school for any reason other than medical do not qualify for
government funding. Please try to schedule family holidays within the school
calendar guidelines so that class time is not lost. Punctuality and regular attendance
Is important.

Lateness is disruptive to class devotions and routines. Please have your child here
for the 8:35 admission bell.

School Cancellation

Cancellation of classes due to inclement weather or emergency will be announced
between 7:00 and 8:00 am on the school website (www.langleychristian.com) and LCS
on the GO.

Early closings for similar reasons will also be announced over the air. The school,
however, must contact parents before students can be dismissed. Children will be kept
in school if the parents cannot be reached.

Student Dress

Student dress should reflect a proper attitude towards study at a Christian school. We
consider it to be the home's responsibility to use good taste and judgment in what a
child wears. We encourage clothing that is sensible and appropriate for the weather or
activity. Clothing that is appropriate for all types of weather and allows for full
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participation in physical education, outdoor breaks, and field trips is required. As much
as possible, students will experience outdoor playtime on a daily basis.

The following specific guidelines have been established:
e When wearing T-shirts, be aware of what transfers or slogans say or imply.
e Outside footwear must be exchanged in the hall, for inside shoes
(non-marking running shoes).
e Hats may be worn to and from school and are advisable for outside wear on
sunny days. Hats are not to be worn inside the school during the school day.
e Flip-flops are not appropriate due to safety concerns both in the classroom and

on the playground.

Busses

It is a shared concern of the Combined Christian Schools Transportation Association,
(CTABC) the Board, the staff, and the bus drivers that your child should travel in
safety during his or her bus trips to and from school.

In spite of all the training and control, one factor remains as a potential hazard to

your child - the collective behaviour of the passengers. Parents who have travelled

any distance with boisterous children in the family car will quickly appreciate the
distraction of forty or fifty children who are eager to dispense their youthful energy.
Success in providing the safest bus ride for your child also depends on parents. Please
discuss with your child the information in this section and urge him or her to know and
to follow the bus-riding guidelines as noted below.

Bus Conduct

Remain seated at all times while the bus is in motion.

Refrain from talking to the bus driver except in the case of an emergency.

Refrain from unnecessarily loud and boisterous talking while on the bus.

Keep arms, head and all objects (books, scarves, etc.) inside the bus at all times.

Refrain from fighting and horseplay on the bus.

Refrain from throwing any articles in or from the bus. Students will be held

responsible for any damage to the bus or to the possessions of other

passengers.

e Refrain from reserving specific seats.

e Parent requests for students to be let off the bus at a stop other than his or her
regular stop should be in the form of a written request to the driver.

e Refrain from eating and drinking on the bus. No litter should therefore be left on
the bus.

e The bus driver will report all cases of misbehaviour on the school busses to the
Operations Manager of the CCSTA.

e Misbehaviour may result in the suspension of the privilege of riding the school
bus for a period of time.

Bussing matters or concerns should be shared with the CCSTA Operations Manager on
the transportation committee. (CCSTA office — 604-546-7455 or admin@ccsta.net).
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Please remember that the use of the bus is a privilege and not a right. Respect for
others is expected.

Injuries

Students should report all injuries to the staff so that proper first aid care can be
provided, insurance claims can be validated and future accidents can be prevented. An
accident form will be filled out by the attending staff member(s) and filed in the office.
Parents will be notified about any concerning accidents.

Leaving School Grounds
Students may not leave the school grounds, at recess or noon hour, unless
arrangements are made through the office.

Safety

Promoting a safe school environment is a task taken seriously by school staff. We ask
for your cooperation in promoting safety for all students. All staff uphold safety
guidelines for the parking lot, school grounds, and building.

Parking Lot Guidelines

To drop off or pick up your child use the driveway in front of the main office. Please
proceed to the designated pick-up and drop-off area before allowing children to either
enter or leave your vehicle. The driver should not leave the vehicle in this
drive-through. Traffic here needs to keep flowing. If your child is not ready, please drive
the loop again or park in the parking lot. Additional parking is available at SouthRidge
Church, located between the elementary and middle/high campuses.

When students are dropped off they should move to the playground area to play. They
are not to linger at the front of the building or wander through the parking lot.

Students picked up after school wait for their driver at the front of the school in the
pick-up area.

Students will be allowed on the playground after school only if they have met their
driver at the front of the school and have been accompanied to the playground and
supervised directly by their driver.

Parents are reminded to use extreme caution driving on school grounds. Law prohibits
the use of cell phones while driving.

Discipling and Restorative Practices — Equipping Students, Transforming Lives
Langley Christian School strives to provide the opportunity for students to thrive and
realize their full potential through Christ-centred instruction in a safe, caring
environment. Discipline, which relates to the word “disciple’, or ‘follower’, is to be
seen as a number of nods and nudges, encouragements and discouragements used
to urge students to live and act as followers of Jesus Christ. The inevitable friction
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caused by broken people living in community creates many opportunities for us to
help equip students. These opportunities allow us the privilege of walking alongside
students as we attempt to earn the right to speak truth into their lives.

Langley Christian School strives to provide a safe environment for all students to
flourish as learners. The students of the LCS community are entitled to an atmosphere
free of harassment and bullying while engaged in any school activity. Harassment and
bullying are unacceptable behaviours and LCS is committed to preventing these
behaviours from occurring.

We are committed to working with the entire community to create an ethos of caring
and respect. When incidents of that cause hurt and harm occur, the staff will take each
seriously and work diligently and effectively for restoration with all those involved to
ensure that the harm is repaired and that the behaviour does not continue.

When Expectations are Not Met
Parents should be given every opportunity to support the school by being kept
informed of their children’s behaviour.

Possible consequences include, but are not limited to, the following:
e Instruction
e Conferencing with students, teacher, parent and/or administrator
e Restorative conferencing
e Restitution of property loss or damage
e Referral to internal student support services (counselor, learning assistance,
peer-counseling, etc.)
Recommendation to outside support services
e A detention, an in-school suspension, an out-of-school suspension, or an
expulsion

Positive Behaviour Support

As a way to encourage, teach, and guide healthy community living, a positive
behaviour support matrix is displayed in classrooms and around the school. The
matrix is a useful tool for staff to use to guide and encourage student behaviours that
build community.

13



Living in Community at LCS

To Honour God

Classroom

Hallways

Playground

Chapel

Before and
after school

Washrooms

School Theme

To help us focus on community and develop communal goals, LCS develops a
theme each year. From time to time the theme may be referred to in school
correspondence, newsletters, chapels and assemblies.

Peacemakers

Some of our Grade 4 and 5 students receive special training in conflict management
skills and they function as intermediaries in minor playground squabbles while the
students are outside. Peacemakers are highly visible in their red vests. They help
other students solve difficulties without necessarily involving teachers.

Telephone Use

Students may use a telephone in special circumstances and emergencies only. If
a call is necessary your child must first receive his or her teacher’s permission to
use the phone.
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Parents are requested to use their discretion in phoning messages for their child(ren) at
school. Please try to make arrangements for after-school activities before your child
leaves home in the morning. It is difficult to deliver numerous messages that are
phoned in during the last five minutes of the school day. Please reserve this for
emergencies only!

Field Trips

Parents are notified of the time their child will be leaving and returning from field trips.
On some occasions, parents may be asked to arrange transportation home for their
children. All field trip notification forms must be signed and returned to the school.
Students who have not returned their signed forms will not be permitted to leave the
school grounds.

Chapels/Assemblies

Chapels are normally held on Friday mornings between 9:10 and 9:50 am
throughout the school year. Generally these chapels include singing and a short
devotional time with school related announcements. Parents are always welcome to
join the staff and students.

Special assemblies or programs may also occur at different times. You will be informed
of these special events.

LCES News

The LCS elementary newsletter is usually published once a month and is posted on the
website. A reminder that it is on the website will be sent to you. This link to the school
will keep you up-to-date on upcoming events and other information pertaining to the
elementary campus and the LCS community.

LCS Website
www.langleychristian.com

LCES E-Mail
For those of you who would like to email the school, our e-mail address is
elem@langleychristian.com

Private Functions Involving Students

Your child may wish to invite others in his or her class to an activity such as a birthday
party. Students will inevitably feel left out if some classmates are invited and others are
not. Please be sensitive to the potential for hurt feelings. If a student is inviting a whole
class (or all the boys or all the girls in the class), invitations may be distributed in
school. Otherwise, please phone or mail the invitations.

Note that the school takes no responsibility for events involving groups of students in
activities not endorsed by the school.

Volunteering
Parents are an essential part of the programs and the learning that takes place at LCS.
15
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We welcome your active involvement in the education of your child and the
happenings in the school. There are numerous opportunities for your involvement —
from the office to the classroom, from the boardroom to the field trip. Parents wishing
to volunteer in the school are required to complete the LCS Volunteer Application,
obtain a Criminal Record Check or Vulnerable Sector Search, and if applicable,
complete the Volunteer Driver Application and obtain an ICBC Driver’s Abstract.
Please check in the school office or on the school’s website for these forms.

Dispute Resolution

At Langley Christian School we endeavour to follow the guidelines set out in Matthew
18 for dealing with complaints or grievances. We expect concerns to be taken honestly
and respectfully to the person who is involved. If no satisfaction is gained through this
procedure, it would be reasonable to involve the principal. If after speaking to the
principal you are still not satisfied that your concern has been addressed, then, and
only then, should you contact the Head of Schools.

We sincerely hope that through open, honest discussion and a spirit of understanding
and cooperation we can avoid any serious problems.

Please note that praise and encouragement may be shared with any person in the
school at any time. No restrictions apply!

Classroom Placement

The formation of classes for the new school year takes many hours. The process begins
at the end of the preceding school year. The teachers of each grade level meet to
make a careful, initial division of the classes. Many factors such as balancing support
services, gender ratio, academic ability, learning style, previous classroom experiences
and student friendships may each play a significant role in class placement. Staff
members consider the best academic, social, and emotional interests of each child.

The first drafts of the class lists are then shared with teachers who have taught the
students over the last number of years, the new teachers who will have these students,
and the principal. This second level of discussions often produces some changes.
During the quiet months of summer newly registered students are added to the class
lists, and class lists are reviewed once more when staff returns and the changes in
enrolment are known. Class lists for the coming year will be posted at the school at the
beginning of the Labour Day weekend, as well as on the LCS website.

In exceptional cases, specific requests for student placement and the rationale for the
request need to be made in person by appointment with the principal by June 15.

Unfortunately, the final decisions do not always please everyone. In cases when parents
or students are disappointed, it will help to know how carefully these decisions have
been made. Your loving encouragement and positive support will help your child if
they experience some uncertainty.
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Kindergarten

Kindergarten classes begin approximately one week after school begins for Grades 1-5,
with the first 2 days as half days. This allows the routines of the school start-up to be
‘ironed out’ and eliminates some of the hectic confusion for our youngest students. The
Kindergarten teachers will also finish conducting their individual classroom visits during
this week. During the classroom visit, the Kindergarten teacher will meet with the child
and the parent to help establish a rapport and to alleviate any anxieties.

Enrolment and Registration Process

Kindergarten children must reach the age of 5 years on or before December 31
to be admitted. Where possible, children should attend Kindergarten since it is a
good basis for Grade 1.

Interviews for the new school year placements will usually take place beginning
mid-February. Enrolment is possible any time after that although limits may be set
due to class size or staffing restrictions.

Mid-year transfer of students will not normally be considered except in the case of
families forced to change schools due to a move.

Governance

Authority for Langley Christian School administration lies with the Board of Directors
elected by the LCS Society. In the interest of proper coordination of programs and
activities and to avoid conflict of purposes, all affiliated school organizations are
responsible to the Board. The Board delegates the Head of Schools to oversee the
operations of the entire school. The administration of the school is delegated to the
elementary principal who will carry out his/her administrative functions in accord with
policies adopted by the Board.

Membership

Membership in the LCS Society is contingent upon agreement with the Society’s
constitution, completing the LCS Membership course and by signing a membership
form. All parents are encouraged to become active members of the school.

Immunization

By the time a child starts Kindergarten they are encouraged to have had their initial
series of DPT shots, Polio and Measles/Rubella. The DPT/P should be within one year
of starting school.

Health Screening Tests
The Health Unit undertakes the following tests:
Hearing: Early primary
Vision: At regular times throughout the elementary years and by special
request.
Dental: Random checks and demonstrations.
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School Nurse
The Public Health Nurse visits the school on a regular basis.

Medications

The school keeps a supply of basic medications and first aid supplies on hand.
Normally no medication will be administered to students without parental written
permission. Please see the school administrative assistant for the necessary forms. The
teacher should be made aware of any medication that a child is required to take at
school. Such medication needs to be clearly labeled and sent along with a child in only
daily doses.

Medical Room

Students who are unable to handle class instruction due to illness or a medical
emergency may be given permission by the classroom teacher to use the medical
room. When students become ill at school, parents will be notified.

Emergency numbers should be on file at the school.

Child Abuse

Child abuse is a disturbing yet prevalent trend in our society. Unfortunately the
statistics show that Christian communities are not immune from this problem.

We hope and pray that all children attending our school are growing up in a secure and
loving environment. Should a case arise where a staff member has reasonable grounds
to believe that a child is suffering in an abusive situation, that staff member is morally
and legally obligated to file a report immediately with the principal of the school and
the Ministry of Children and Family Development.

To ensure that matters of this nature are handled judiciously, our school would follow a
protocol for the reporting and management of child abuse published by the
Independent Schools Office of the Ministry of Education in British Columbia. Copies of
this protocol are available from the school office.
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COMMUNICABLE DISEASE CONTROL REGULATIONS

Disease Incubation Period Exclude From School

Chicken Pox 14-21 days 7 days from appearance
of rash

Impetigo 2-5 days 48 hours after treatment
started

Mumps 12-26 days until swelling subsides
(usually 7 days)

Rubella-German Measles 14-21 days 5 days from onset

Rubella - Red Measles 10-14 days 7 days from appearance
of rash

Pink Eye 3-5 days 48 hours after treatment
started

Whooping Caugh 7-10 days until recovery
|approximately 21 days)

Lice until approved

treatment completed

The school must be notified of all of the above conditions and the information must be shared with
the Public Health Nurse.




20





